
 

RAC Community Life Services Committee/Activities Meeting  
January 3, 2024 

 
Members Present: Chairman Bill Turcotte, Sandee Braddy, Sue Deptula, Janis Harris, Dave 
Looney, Sue Schuldt  
 
Members Absent: Jean Aronson, Idalea Rubin, Glenn Spoerl 
 
Activities Department: Suzy Burt, Kayla Watters 
 
Meeting called to order at 10:34am  
 
OPEN BUSINESS: 
 
AV Auditorium System: Advertisement for the AV Club begin in Plaza Planner on 1/1/24 and 
will continue for the next 4-6 weeks.  To date, one person responded directly to Bill Turcotte.   
 
Intellectual Programming: Grad School Committee meets on January 11 to discuss their 2024 
program.  Activities department has scheduled the 12-week 2024 SLL Lecture Series and is 
waiting on a report from the Grad School Committee following their January meeting prior to 
scheduling the Philip Leto Lecture Series.  At the February Activities Committee meeting, 
members will present recommendations for the types of intellectual programs residents are 
interested in the Activities department planning this year.   
 
Review of Activities Department support to Clubs and Activities:  Activities department 
supports 62 clubs, activity groups and various committees.   A chairperson or activity leader 
must be assigned to lead the club or activity.  The chairperson or activity leader is the liaison 
between the club/activity and the Activities department.  
 
Birthdays & Anniversary:  Our computer files where corrupted in 2023.  ALL residents will 
receive a new Birthday and Anniversary Permission Form in January that must be completed 
and returned in its entirety.  We cannot publish a resident’s personal information (Birthday or 
Anniversary) without the written permission via the new form.  
 
Review of December Programming: Holiday Sip and Stroll:  Highly attended and lots of 
compliments. Holiday Music Concert: Standing room only and desserts served in pre-made 
boxes was very convenient.  New Year Eve: Very well attended. Band received high praise. 
Candlelight Service: Many compliments for scheduling it as the last holiday event that was 
planned before Christmas. Discussion to follow on advertising in advance of next year’s event to 
“oxygen users” regarding candle flames.  
 
Meeting ended at: 11:37am   
Minutes submitted by Sue Schuldt  


